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Making New Things! 

Last summer, it was my privilege to 
spend a little time getting to know  
all of you in our series of   
ñGet Acquaintedò meetings.   
Iôm grateful for all the hosts and all of 
you who participated ï it was important 
and valuable time together.  

You may all remember that in those 
meetings we had conversations around 3 
questions: 

What is important about Jesus? 
What do you see God doing here in 
Edina? 
What do we need to learn to be vital? 

Iôm not here to say that we collectively came up with the perfect an-
swers to each of these questions ï Iôd probably be safer saying we all 
tended to scratch our heads a bit and spent more time wondering than 
deciding. This is ok ï these questions arenôt the kind with  
ñone true answerò.   

Whatôs important is our willingness to ask, and wonder and wrestle with 
such questions because that is where faith ultimately leads us ï to 
places where the answers arenôt obvious and the questions arenôt sim-
ple ï to places where God might be doing something new.   

As we come into this New Year itôs time to begin thinking about 
the ñnewò things God may have in store for Calvary. The world 
around us has changed and wonôt stop changing ï and the place of 
churches in our society is different now. (Just read the Star Tribune  
series from the last few months.) What ñworkedò before may not work 
now. Figuring out what is vital now is going to be a challenge. 

Still, Calvaryôs missional claim is to Welcome, Worship and   
Witness in Jesusô name. We know Jesus is at the center of our life to-
gether. In our meetings you all said Jesus was important (YES!) and 
one of the more frequently stated ñwhysò was your sense that Jesus is 
present ï here with us (ñImmanuel!ò).   

Thatôs a great place to start ï asking how can we see, know and be Je-
susô presence in our community in new ways.  What welcome invites 
us into Jesusô presence?  What worship helps us know Jesus among 
us? What witness makes Jesus more real to those around us? 

In 2019 letôs all work together on what Godôs promise to ñmake things 
newò means for Calvary and all the neighbors we are called to serve!  

 Welcome!            Worship!              Witness!  January 2019 
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TIME &  
TALENT  
SURVEYS:  

Please return            
       by January 6th! 
  
       By Marty Fergus, Stewardship Coordinator  

Time and Talent Surveys for 2019 were  
distributed during the middle of December. 
So the results of the survey can be provided 
to committee chairs in a timely fashion, 
please return your completed survey to the 
church office, or place it in the collection 
plate on any Sunday, no later than  
Sunday, Jan. 6. Thank you!  (If you need 
a copy, one can be found in the tract rack in 
the narthex, just outside the church office 

 

CHILDREN, YOUTH &    
FAMILY MINISTRY  
                              by Rebekah Moir 

À WOW! Christmas Program 

Thank you to everyone 
who helped to make this 
yearôs Christmas program 
such a wonderful experience 
for everyone involved! 

To the kids of Calvary and 
St. Albanôs: Thank you for 
your beautiful singing, read-
ing and acting, and for shar-
ing with us about the light of 
Christ coming into the world!   
Many thanks to: 

Dottie Fergus,: baking the annual ñJesus cake,ò 
making costume pieces, decorating the WOW! Christ-
mas tree, & for all the millions of big and little things 
she does to help make the WOW! program go. 
Cynthia Betz, accompaniment of congregational 
hymns. Marcia Coon, costumes 
Carol Dubay, accompaniment of Christmas carolers. 
Jennifer Nelson, organizing & purchasing supplies 
for the supper following the program. 
Sandy Nelson and Bonnie DeMarce-Koll,  
running the kitchen during the supper. 
Brian Strittmater, hauling theater boxes back and 
forth between Calvary and St. Albanôs 
All our WOW! volunteers: Dottie Fergus,  
Holly Krech Thomas, Emma Marshall-Cerqueira, 
Sandy Nelson, Rev. John Peters,  
Fr. Benjamin Thomas, and Pr. Wade Wacholz.  
The Calvary Staff, Sue Burman, Daryl Erickson, 
Robin Radosevich, and Pr. Wade Wacholz. 
If I have inadvertently omitted anyone from 
this list, please know that I am deeply grateful 
for everyone who helped bring the story to life 
this year, in whatever small way. 

À WOW! Word on Wednesdays 

WINTER BREAK:    
NO WOW! classes on  
January 2nd.   
See you on January 9th!  

À Why Jesus? Why Church? 

On Wednesdays, January 9, 16 and 23, WOW! 
moves to Shepherd of the Hills (SOTH) for an in-
ter-church exploration of our faith. This three-session 
program, called ñWhy Jesus? Why Church?,ò is for 
everyone in confirmation class up through adults. 
Younger children will have a separate class, also lo-
cated at SOTH. More details about this program on 
page 6. 

 

À Upcoming Events 

The Sunday School will host the annual  
Spaghetti Dinner on February 10, 2018,  
following worship, to raise funds for Vacation 
Bible School. Mark your calendars for this fun 
annual event! 

À Vacation Bible School 

Itôs coming! The ground may be white, the air 
may be cold, but plans will soon be underway 
for the highlight of Calvaryôs summer: VBS! 
Planning starts in January. If youôre interested 
in being a part of this fantastic Calvary ministry, 
contact Rebekah at rmoir@calvaryedina.org. 

 

 

THREE KINGS DAY January 6
th  
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  JANUARY Birthdays 
             Happy Birthday to you! 

                                                                                                                                   Sanctuary Stained Glass 

LOVE TO TELL THE STORY é 

We each have our storyé.We each have our journey... Looking for your favorite poem, Bible verse, music, song or picture.  

Do you have a memory or a mentor that made a difference to your faith and life? This space is yours!    

Please share your story.  See Susan Burman in the Church Office or send it to sburman@calvaryedina.org.     

GOSPEL OF MATTHEW 
This year, we continue our use of the  
Narrative Lectionary and the three-year cycle 
begins with the Gospel of Matthew.  

Matthew, the first book of our New Testament may have 
been written about A.D. 80-85 or about 50 years after the 
crucifixion of Jesus. Some scholars believe that it was  
written as a ñfirst-aid manualò for Matthewôs church...for those 
wrestling with how to be ñfaithful in a changing world and in 
difficult circumstancesò.     

For whom was he writing? Some believe it was a con-
gregation of Jews who had become Christians and left 
their synagogue to form their own group of believers. As 
such, they may have tried to balance their old traditions 
& beliefs with the new reality of following Jesus Christ. 

So where was this? The consensus of many scholars is 
that it was in an urban, cosmopolitan and prosperous  
area filled with multiple and various points of views and  
possibilities. Some contend that it could have been in  
Alexandria of Egypt, or Caesarea Maritima of Palestine, 
or, even, Antioch of Syria.  

As we begin a new year & face our own challenges in 
a changing world, perhaps the words of Matthew can 
be our ñfirst-aid manualò & guide our way. 
(Matthew, Thomas G. Long, Westminster John Knox Press, 1997) 
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15th Century, Minuscule 447 

Beginning of the Gospel of Matthew 


